We need more new Democrats!



Nude Democrats? No. What we need are many <u>NEW</u> Democrats! Please attend our monthly meetings and events----show your devotion to the Comanche County Democratic Party by showing your face and mingling with your fellow Democrats. We all gain from this fellowship and improve ourselves by exchanging ideas.

Your presence is a valuable reminder to all of us that you are with us.

The OK Democratic Party reconvenes its state convention in OKC on Saturday, July 25 at the same meeting site---Oklahoma City Community College campus, student union center. Those of you who are delegates or alternate delegates please let the Chair know whether or not you will be attending the reconvened convention. You should have received the convention materials by now. You can also go on-line and order a \$15 bag lunch which will be available at the convention site.

By the way, all delegates need to sign NEW proxy forms, as the one you signed for the convention in May is no longer valid. This is especially necessary if you know you are not going to be able to attend the reconvened convention, as we'll lose a vote without the proxy.

NOTICE! OUR OFFICE AT 610a SW LEE BLVD., LAWTON, WILL BE CLOSED FRIDAY, JULY 3 AND SATURDAY, JULY 4, 2015, FOR THE INDEPENDENCE HOLIDAYS!

UPCOMING EVENTS:

Next Cornbread & Beans Lunch: Friday, August 7, 2015, noon to 1 pm. One hour only. Held at our party headquarters at 610A SW Lee Blvd., Lawton. Bring some beans and cornbread,or some other goodies,or nothing at all. **WE NEED BEANS AND CORNBREAD CONTRIBUTORS!**

Nest meeting: **Monday, July 20, 2015, at 6:00 pm.** This is our monthly meeting at the Great Plains Technology Center, 4500 SW Lee Blvd., Lawton, Building 100, Room 118 (the Auditorium.) Cookies, other snacks and bottled water would be gratefully accepted

Sniffle, sniffle. No one responded to the plea for a crew to come to our office and clean it. It needs sweeping and mopping, and probably other tender, loving care. Is there anyone out there who is willing to do this?

By the way, we have now passed the two-year mark of having our Comanche County Democratic Party office, at 610a SW Lee Blvd., open 6 days a week! We've had many people ask how much we're paying the staff. Our office has been staffed all this time with volunteers; no one has been paid. All our officers, from Chair on down, including hard-working committee chairs and their committee members, are unpaid volunteers. We can always use more help, but it's an enormous credit to our party that so many have stepped up. Thanks to all those who have done this!

WE STILL NEED VOLUNTEERS TO HELP! PLEASE CALL, OR

E-MAIL: Charles Kolker, Chair, Comanche Co. Democratic Party, (580) 351-7265; ckolker@aol.com.